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President’s Corner 
The Annual Meeting will be held April 5, 2017. 
1. Board Elections: please consider running for the board, The secretary and publicity positions will be unfilled by the elections, and all others are 
open to nominations. 
2. Life Member Nominations : Upon the signed recommendation of one (1) member, seconded by another member, and by a three fourths (3/4) vote 
at the annual meeting, Life Membership can be conferred upon an individual who shall have rendered exceptional and devoted service to SCSC. 
Requires 3/4 vote. 
3. Member of the Year; We will need nominations for member of the year. Please submit nominations to any board member in writing, email or 
verbally so we can add them to slate. 
4. Honorary Membership : Nominations for Honorary membership need to be submitted in writing. 
5. Trout Season. By the end of March, over 15,000 trout will be stocked in Charles, Calvert and Prince Georges public lakes and ponds. Some are 
scheduled for "Pre-season," March 5-25 and March 26. For details see: http://dnr.maryland.gov/fisheries/Documents/2017_stocking_sch.pdf. 
6. Remember to pay your dues so you can vote at the Annual meeting. 
Expression of Appreciation from LaPlata NJROTC from Ron Fry. "Dear Mike, Please convey my appreciation to all members of the club for 
sponsorship of trophies for our November match. Your support of LaPlata NJROTC is greatly appreciated. Sincerely, Ron Fry" 
 Mike 

Points of Interest to Members 
 

Membership Renewal 
Membership renewal has opened for 2017. Regular Membership renewal is $175 and Associate Membership renewal is $325. Please complete the 
form in this issue and include payment in full, check or money order, payable to St. Charles Sportsman's Club or SCSC. Mail it to the address on the 
form or bring it to the membership meeting. To avoid late fees, dues must be paid no later than Wednesday, March 1, 2017. Any dues payment 
received after this date is subject to a $25 monthly late fee with termination after the May 3rd membership meeting. If your NRA information on file 
is no longer current, please provide the updated information and include a copy of your new NRA membership card. SCSC members must maintain 
current membership in the NRA. As members are dropped from the club, the members remaining are reassigned new numbers based on date joined 
starting with R001 (Regular) and A01 (Associates). The new number will be reflected on your membership card.  

 
Member Updates 

Member, Mike Connolly, has moved to Inova Rehabilitation Center, 2501 Parker's Lane, Room 506, Alexandria, VA 22306, 703-664-8566, after a 
recent stroke. He extends his thanks for the fruit basket we sent to help speed him along to perfect health. He would appreciate a card or phone call.  
Member Edward Smith’s daughter, Kristy, (John Smith’s niece) requests prayers and assistance for her husband’s parents (Anne & Jimmy Lindsay) 
who suffered a total loss of their home from a furnace explosion. If you can assist with donations of any kind, contact Kristy: 301-751-8178. 
 

Upcoming Elections 
Elections will be held at the April 5, 2017 Annual Membership Meeting. Nominations will open at the March 1, 2017 membership meeting. We need 
to establish a committee to facilitate nominations for the Board position in this upcoming election. Contact any Board Member if you would like to 
volunteer. Please consider stepping-up and helping your Club continue to progress and grow into the future!  
 

Ladies Night 
We are scheduling a Ladies Night event on Thursday evening, March 23, 2017. You can volunteer to assist that evening and interested persons can 
register to participate by sending an email to SCSCevent@gmail.com. Please distribute the attached flyer to friends and acquaintances.  
 

Work Party At Welcome Property 
Dave George is organizing a work party to take down the corn cribs at the Welcome property on Saturday, February 25, 2017. Four residential 
pickup trucks will be needed to haul debris to the Charles County landfill. The landfill charges $15 per truckload. The effort is expected to take six or 
eight volunteers, who would need to bring chainsaws and steel toed boots. Call or email Dave to volunteer.  
 

Friends of the NRA Banquet 
The annual Friends of NRA dinner will be held Saturday, April 29, 2017 at Middleton Hall. Tickets are available now. If you are interested in 
helping out there are plenty of opportunities from selling tickets, securing donations, setting up the event prior to the dinner and helping out during 
the event. Contact Frank Fruh 301-643-3256 to offer assistance or to purchase tickets. 
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St. Charles Sportsman’s Club 
Officers and Points of Contact 

 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 

President ..............................Mike Klein ................................240-350-2111. ...................... gfforganic@gmail.com 
1st Vice President  ..............Paul Goodwin............................301-884-4320 .......................... preldor@comcast.net 
2nd Vice President ..............Teresa Riskin ............................301-922-0070 ................... tcriskin@mindspring.com 
Secretary .............................Julie Morimoto  .........................301-481-5091 .............. julie_morimoto@yahoo.com 

Treasurer .............................Marlene Smith ...........................301-523-0973 ............................... jo3smi@msn.com 
Publicity .............................. 
Huntsmaster ........................Jarrell Reeder ............................301-535-5737 .................... jreederusmc@gmail.com 
Ways & Means ....................Frank Fruh .................................301-645-5536 ............................... fruh@comcast.net 

 
DIRECTORS AT LARGE 

 
Conservation .......................Jim Whitehead ..........................301-752-2176 ..... surveyorjames2000@hotmail.com 
Property ...............................Dave George .............................301-645-4615 ..................... dc_george@comcast.net 
Wildlife ...............................Robert Douglas .........................240-299-5973 ................ rmdtruck1968@verizon.net 

 
COMMITTEES/POINTS OF CONTACT 

 
Annual Family Day Picnic ..Michelle Klein ................................................................... kleinsinbaden@gmail.com 
By-Laws .............................. 
Charles County Sheriff .......Non-Emergency Number ..........301- 932-2222 
DNR Poaching or Hunting Related Incidents ........................800- 635-6124 
Hunter Safety ...................... 
Indoor Range .......................Teresa Riskin ............................301-922-0070 ................... tcriskin@mindspring.com  
Indoor Range Phone ...............................................................301-645-1148 
Junior Rifle..........................Matthew Noe .............................267-638-8001 .......................... matt_no@yahoo.com 
 Michelle Klein ................................................................... kleinsinbaden@gmail.com 
Land Development ..............Paul Goodwin............................301-884-4320 .......................... preldor@comcast.net 
Membership ........................Dave George .............................301-645-4615 ..................... dc_george@comcast.net 
Mountain Property ..............Tony Malpasso ..........................301-638-2515 ............................ tmalpasso@aol.com 
Parliamentarian ................... 
Recoil Editor .......................Elaine Costello ..........................301-423-7232 ................. elainecostello@verizon.net 
Shotgun ...............................Frank Fruh .................................301-645-5536 ............................... fruh@comcast.net 
Web Master  ........................Tony Barnett .............................301-934-4901 ............................. centerfire@aol.com 

 
MIDDLETON HALL 

 
April Mattedi, Manager 

4045 Renner Road, Waldorf, MD 20602 
301-870-1000 / 301-932-8100 

Fax: 301-932-5381 
www.middletonhall.com  
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St. Charles Sportsman's Club, Inc. 
Membership Meeting Minutes 
Wednesday February 1, 2017 

President, Michael Klein, called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m. A 
representative from Boy Scout Troop 424 led the presentation of the 
flag and the membership in the Pledge of Allegiance. Michelle Klein 
graciously offered the invocation.  
 
Board members present were Michael Klein, President; Teresa 
Riskin, Second Vice President; Marlene Smith, Treasurer; Dave 
George, Property; Robert Douglas, Wildlife; Frank Fruh, Ways and 
Means; Jarrell Reeder, Huntsmaster; and Julie Morimoto, Secretary. 
Forty-one members were present. 
 
Secretary: Julie Morimoto made a motion to approve the minutes of 
the January Membership Meeting as printed in the Recoil. Elaine 
Costello seconded the motion. A vote was called and the motion 
passed. 
 
Treasurer: Marlene Smith reviewed the S&K finances. The staff at 
Middleton Hall recently ran a Charles County Chamber of Commerce 
event for about three hundred people, who all understand what we are 
trying to accomplish at the Hall. The Spaghetti Dinner was held on 
January 22, 2017. Members were impressed by the fare that was 
prepared by Chef Kendall Shelby.  
 
Marlene reviewed the SCSC finances. Elaine Costello moved to 
accept the Treasurer’s Report. Tom Scheid seconded the motion. A 
vote was called and the motion passed. 
 
Huntsmaster: Jarrell Reeder reviewed the Welcome property 
hunting statistics. There were seventeen members who hunted the 
property, and collectively signed in one hundred and fifty-one times 
throughout the season. Nine deer were harvested: six does and three 
bucks. Derek Reynolds took the biggest deer; a ten-point buck.  
 
Second Vice President: Teresa Riskin announced a Ladies Night 
shooting event on Thursday, March 23, 2017, at 6:00 p.m. Michelle 
Klein is coordinating the event. In addition to Range Safety Officers, 
other volunteers are needed to provide administrative support. An 
official announcement will be distributed. 
 
In November, the indoor range was open for nine days, for a total of 
thirty-six hours. The range was used forty times by members and ten 
times by guests. $105.25 in guest fees and target sales was collected 
in the month of November. In December, the indoor range was open 
for six days, for a total of nineteen hours. The range was used thirty 
times by members and sixteen times by guests. $166.45 in guest fees 
and target sales was collected in the month of December. In January, 
the indoor range was open for seven days, for a total of thirty-three 
hours. The range was used fifty times by members and twenty-five 
times by guests. $253.80 in guest fees and target sales was collected 
in the month of January. A compilation of 2016 will be provided at a 
later date. 
 
Ways and Means: The Winter Blast took place on January 29. The 
event was well received and members are interested in another event. 
 
Property: Dave George is organizing a work party to take down the 
corn cribs at the Welcome property on Saturday, February 25, 2017. 
Four residential pickup trucks will be needed to haul debris to the 
Charles County landfill. The landfill charges $15 per truckload. The 
effort is expected to take six or eight volunteers, who would need to 
bring chainsaws and steel toed boots. [Editorial Note: Since the 

meeting, a member volunteered the use of a dump trailer and 
another member will allow us to offload the debris on their 
property.]  
 
Other tasks at the Welcome property include tacking down the tin 
roof on the barn and taking down a red oak tree that hangs over the 
barn. If you would like to volunteer for any of the aforementioned 
tasks, please let Dave George know. Dave will begin work on the 
Camping SOP. Jarrell Reeder, Dave George, Danny Arnold and 
James Staton will be meeting to discuss food plots and land 
management at the Welcome property. 
 

Old Business 
Welcome Property Subdivision: The Perc Location Survey and 
Septic Easement Plat for the subdivision is in review. As soon as we 
have a review, the subdivision plat will be submitted. 
 
Teresa Riskin reminded members that when someone wants to use 
our range, it is taken into consideration by the Indoor Shooting 
Facility Committee (ISFC), and upon their approval, it must be 
presented to and approved by the members. She let the membership 
know that Maryland Shall Issue is present tonight, to share with the 
membership, the type of information and instruction that they have to 
offer. Most of the classes will be free of charge to SCSC members or 
there will be a nominal fee to cover their costs. She needs to make 
sure that the membership approves the use of the range. They agree 
to give SCSC fifty percent of their proceeds after expenses. SCSC 
will receive at least $10 per shooter. 
 
Teresa Riskin made the following motion: I move that the SCSC 
membership approve the use of the indoor range by Maryland Shall 
Issue (MSI). MSI is a not-for-profit organization and, as described in 
its literature, is a non-partisan organization dedicated to the 
preservation and advancement of gun owners’ rights in Maryland. 
Their use will be for the purpose of offering courses to SCSC 
members including but not limited to: (1) Informational seminars on 
applying for a Maryland Wear and Carry permit; (2) HQL classes, 
complete with live fire and LIVESCAN fingerprinting; (3) Maryland 
Wear and Carry classes, including live fire; and (4) additional 
miscellaneous related classes. MSI will split its proceeds, after 
expenses, with SCSC following each of these events, with a 
minimum of the equivalent of a ten dollar fee for each shooter (the 
guest fee required at the indoor range). Since MSI is a not-for-profit 
organization, its use of our indoor range for these purposes would 
comply with SCSC’s by-laws. As required by our Indoor Range 
Procedures, this request has been taken before the Indoor Shooting 
Facility Committee (ISFC), which has unanimously approved this 
use. [Editorial Note: The membership asked for amendments to 
this original motion, this is not the final version.] Dave George 
seconded the motion, President Klein opened the floor for discussion.  
 
Tom Scheid commented that no dates were mentioned in the motion 
and questioned whether the agreement will be ongoing forever or if it 
will be limited to specific dates. He also asked if the vote should take 
place after the presentation. Teresa responded that the agreement 
would be on-going. She also felt that the MSI presentation was so 
compelling that she did not want to wait for another month for the 
membership vote.  
 
Charlie Embody wanted to make sure that the use of the range by 
MSI would not interfere with our normal scheduled range activity. 
He also questioned whether they have a blanket insurance policy to 
cover liability for the classes. 
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Pete Charney amended Charlie’s question to also make sure that the 
use of the range by MSI would not conflict with events scheduled for 
Middleton Hall. He went on to ask whether the arrangement 
essentially allows non-members to come, take a class, pay the guest 
fee and shoot at the range. Teresa responded that any events held by 
MSI would not conflict with our normal schedule or Middleton Hall 
events. To address the second point, Teresa responded that either she 
or one of the SCSC Range Safety Officers would be present.  
 
Pete asked who covers what in regard to liability insurance. Teresa 
responded that MSI has a blanket insurance policy. President Klein 
added that they are looking for more sites to offer classes and expand 
public knowledge on the topics that they cover. 
 
Elaine Costello wanted to make sure that MSI would be renting 
Middleton Hall for classroom instruction. Teresa said that we would 
give that to them and that the decision does not have to go before the 
membership. President Klein announced that it would have to be 
negotiated and he would approach it like the Hunter Safety class. 
Julie Morimoto wanted clarification how we would account for the 
use of the Middleton Hall. Tom Scheid disclosed that SCSC had to 
pay S&K for the use of Middleton Hall when Hunter Safety classes 
were offered.  
 
Tom Scheid made a motion to table the discussion and the vote until 
after the presentation by MSI. He asked that we allow the 
membership to hear what MSI has to say and pointed out that the 
membership should not be voting on something that they do not 
know anything about. We should not vote on a blanket statement of 
agreement. It is not just our members, we can be overwhelmed by 
outside people. Several members seconded the move to table the 
motion until after the presentation. The vote was taken, and approved 
by the majority of the members present, to table the motion until later 
tonight, after the presentation. 
 
Teresa made a second motion: I move that the SCSC membership 
approve the use of the indoor range from time to time by The Well-
Armed Woman, Southern Maryland Chapter, to host indoor shooting 
events to which our members would be invited. According to its 
website, the national Well Armed Woman organization is a non-
profit organization that organizes local groups of women around the 
country that meet monthly to practice, learn and grow as shooters.  
Since The Well-Armed Woman is a non-profit organization, its use 
of our indoor range for these purposes would comply with SCSC’s 
by-laws. As required by our Indoor Range Procedures, this request 
has been taken before the Indoor Shooting Facility Committee 
(ISFC), which has unanimously approved this use. [Editorial Note:  
The membership asked for amendments to this original motion, 
this is not the final version.] Tom Scheid seconded the motion. The 
floor was opened for discussion.  
 
Tom Scheid offered that while he thinks it is great for our club to try 
to reach out to the community, and to try to have events to promote 
shooting sports, we also need new members. If we constantly give the 
use of the facilities away, we will not get new members. Tom 
suggested a one-time trial to see what happens. He does not want to 
vote on an open agreement where they can have meetings at our 
facility whenever they feel like it. We should encourage them to join 
SCSC as members. Teresa responded that it is like Ladies Night, 
where they would pay $10 per shooter guest fees and there would be 
an SCSC RSO present.  
 
Elaine Costello inquired whether The Well-Armed Woman (TWAW) 
would be paying SCSC for the use of the range, like the Sheriff’s 
department, or if they are just paying the guest fee. Teresa responded 
that they do not have any money. Elaine clarified her question by 

asking whether either of these organizations would be paying us a fee 
for the use of the range. President Klein responded that we would 
collect guest fees, but no fee for the use of the range. It could be 
included in the discussion. 
 
Tom Scheid asked whether TWAW had insurance to cover the 
instruction that they were offering at our facility. Teresa will need to 
check and report back to the membership. Teresa let the membership 
know that TWAW representatives are NRA-certified Instructors or 
Range Safety Officers (RSOs). There will be an SCSC RSO on site 
and the ladies will sign waivers. 
 
Elaine Costello asked what kind of instruction is being offered to the 
membership. Teresa responded that it would be similar to the Ladies 
Night event that we host; an indoctrination and a shoot. Our women, 
our spouses and  friends could join them as well. Elaine commented 
that it was basic handgun instruction. Tom Scheid asked whether our 
firearms would be used or if they would bring their own. Teresa 
informed the membership that TWAW would bring their own 
firearms and equipment. Tom Scheid asked for clarification of use of 
the range from time to time. Teresa responded that they only asked 
for one time but she elaborated on the approval from the membership 
so she would not have to ask for membership approval if they asked 
to come back. A member asked to better quantify the time. Teresa 
will amend the motion for the use of the indoor range once a quarter. 
 
John Smith asked Teresa to answer whether TWAW was interested in 
teaching our women or if they were just looking for a place to shoot. 
Teresa responded that they have club members who are looking for a 
place to shoot. They are under the umbrella of Sanner’s Lake but 
their facility is outdoors and not amenable to shooting in the winter 
months. They would allow our women to come in and shoot with 
them. There may be something we can do with them at their facility.  
 
Pete Charney asked to revisit how often TWAW would be allowed to 
use the indoor range. He asked that the motion be amended to allow 
them to use the indoor range once a quarter for a year, that the 
arrangement needed to be brought back before the membership for 
review at the end of that year and to add a cease and desist clause in 
case it does not work out. Responding to a comment by Jeff Riskin to 
just drop the offer to the membership, Pete Charney explained that 
these kinds of arrangements are new to the club. We want to try it but 
we need to make sure that it works for us too. 
 
Teresa amended the motion to read: I move that SCSC membership 
approve the use of the indoor range once each quarter by The Well-
Armed Woman, to be reviewed at the end of a twelve month period 
for possible continuation. Tom Scheid provided a second to the 
motion. Pete Charney asked about insurance. Teresa responded that 
she did not know. The membership voted and the motion passed but 
it is contingent on The Well-Armed Woman providing liability 
insurance for any event they sponsor. 
 
Tom Scheid asked the Huntsmaster and Property Chairman whether 
there was a budget to cover food plots at the Welcome property in 
order to prepare it for next year’s hunting season. Dave George was 
going to volunteer to buy clover. President Klein responded that 
every Board Member has a $100 discretionary fund, which could be 
used for emergency funds. Danny Arnold has already done some 
bush-hogging. James Staton would like to implement some Wildlife 
Management strategies to make the Welcome property more 
attractive to deer. To elaborate on his idea, we could spend a lot of 
money providing browse to deer, as they consume five gallons of 
browse a day. Our trees do not generate any browse. If we brush hog, 
get the warm-season grasses out of the way and let nature take its 
course, deer will be happy. We just need to take better care of our 
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property and make it more inviting by putting in bedding areas. Dave 
George talked to the membership about how mismanagement of the 
land in Pomfret drove the deer away. Dave George, Jarrell Reeder, 
Danny Arnold and James Staton will meet to discuss this plan. 
 
Mark Pennak, President, and John Mountjoy, Vice President, of 
Maryland Shall Issue addressed the membership. Notes from their 
presentation will be captured in a separate document and will be 
made available to members. 
 
Tom Scheid made a motion to untable the tabled motion regarding 
Maryland Shall Issue. Brian Rehm seconded the motion. Members 
voted in favor to untable the motion. Teresa re-read the motion. 
When the floor was opened for discussion, Julie Morimoto asked for 
the motion to be amended to read that the arrangement will be valid 
for a limited time period of one year, will be reviewed after one year 
and that MSI will provide their own liability insurance. Tom Scheid 
seconded the amendment. A member pointed out that the MSI 
handout states that they carry their own liability insurance but Julie 
asked for it to be included in the motion. Another member pointed 
out that the motion mentions the use of the indoor range, but that it 
does not mention the use of Middleton Hall for training. President 
Klein stated that Middleton Hall would be rented, that it is not part of 
the SCSC umbrella. Teresa Riskin provided that the way the by-laws 
are written, the only thing the membership is required to vote on is 
the use of the range. President Klein called for a vote, which passed 
unanimously. 
 
In two months, we will have the Board Elections. If you are 
interested in serving the club, please contact President Klein. 
 

Good and Welfare 
Everett Kline won $29 in the 50/50 drawing and generously donated 
the money back to the club, which Marlene accepted. Jose Torres 
won the $29 worker drawing. Ed Winters let the members know that 
MSI is also a membership organization. SCSC members who are 
interested in joining MSI, can find the information on their website. 
[Editorial Note: The website is marylandshallissue.org and 
membership fees range from $25 (General) up to $100 (Life).] 
 
President Klein called for a member to adjourn the meeting. Tom 
Scheid made the motion, which several members seconded. A vote 
was called and the motion passed. The meeting was adjourned at 8:18 
p.m. Respectfully submitted, Julie Morimoto, Secretary  
 

St. Charles Sportsman’s Club, Inc. 
Synopsis of the Minutes of the Board Meeting 

Wednesday, February 15, 2017 
Due to time constraints, the minutes of the Board meeting were not 
available. They will be printed in next month’s Recoil. 

 
Second Vice President’s Report 

Teresa Riskin 
It’s time for another Ladies Night at the Indoor Range! The next 
event is scheduled for Thursday evening, March 23, 2017. Relays 
will begin at 6 p.m., and each relay will start with a safety briefing in 
the Patuxent Room. Participants will be assigned to a relay once they 
RSVP (a requirement for participation). Please have interested 
persons send an email to SCSCevent@gmail.com to express their 
desire to participate. Likewise, please use that same email address if 
you would like to assist in any way that evening. Michelle Klein is 
handling the planning of this event and will be monitoring that email 

address for RSVPs, volunteers, and any other information or 
questions you might send to that address. A full-page flyer is attached 
to this Recoil so that you can photocopy and/or forward the flyer by 
email to interested persons. A few reminders for those ladies who 
will be attending as shooters: (1) Wear a shirt or jacket that has a 
collar and can button or zip to the top; (2) Wear closed-toed shoes; 
(3) Dress warmly – the shooting area is not temperature controlled 
and, in fact, draws in outside ventilation; (4) .22 handguns and 
ammunition will be provided; (5) personally-owned handguns are 
welcome (unloaded and cased) – if the handgun is other than .22, the 
shooter should bring her own ammunition; (6) Eye and ear protection 
will be provided, but participants are welcome to bring their own; (7) 
A $10 fee will be assessed each shooter with the exception of club 
members. Many thanks to Michelle for the work she has already put 
into this event and to Chief Range Safety Officer José Torres for his 
interest in making these events safe and enjoyable for participants.  
 

Treasurer’s Report 
Marlene Smith 

All committee chairs are reminded that funds collected as a result of 
committee activities are due monthly (or within 30 days of the event). 
Event paperwork must include a list of participants, their SCSC 
member number (or other affiliated club membership number), the 
amount paid, and the total income. The committee financial report 
must also include a detailed, itemized listing of all expenses, and 
must include receipts. All paperwork and collected funds must be 
turned in monthly, with the required supporting paperwork. 
Incomplete reports or reports without receipts will not be accepted, 
and reimbursement will not be paid without supporting paperwork. 
Committee chairs are reminded that their monthly expense reports for 
reimbursement cannot exceed $100 without approval by the 
membership or Board, as appropriate. 
 

Current Committee Activities 
 

Membership 
Dave George 

Membership Numbers as of February 17, 2017 
 Regular 235 
 Associate 5 
 Life 32 
 Honorary 14 
 Total 286 

Note: SCSC has a limit of 450 Regular members. 
Applicant(s) approved by the SCSC Board 

 Applicant Sponsor 
 Richard Pitonyak Barry Nutwell 

E-Mail Address 
Occasional communication is conducted via email. Please notify the 
Membership Chairman of any change in your email address 
dc_george@comcast.net. 

NRA Membership 
Per SCSC bylaws, the club must maintain 100% membership in the 
NRA, so please keep your membership current. Upon renewal please 
advise the Membership Chairman of your new NRA expiration date. 
New SCSC membership cards will not be issued if NRA membership 
information is not current. 
NOTE: Membership Renewal has begun – due by the March 1st 
membership meeting to avoid late fees.  
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Calendar Of Events  
March and April 2017 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

FEBRUARY 26 27  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

28  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

MARCH 1  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-1 PM  
SCSC Membership 
Meeting 7 PM  
SCSC Members 
Indoor Range 2-6 PM

2  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

3  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

4  
SCSC Members Indoor 
Range 10 AM - 1 PM 
 

5  
Junior Rifle 1 PM 
Indoor Range  
 

6  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

7  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

8 CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-1 PM  
SCSC Members 
Indoor Range 2-9 PM
 

9  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

10  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

11  
SCSC Members Indoor 
Range 10 AM - 1 PM 
 

12 13  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

14  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

15 CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-1 PM  
SCSC Board Meeting 
7:30 PM 
SCSC Members 
Indoor Range 2-9 PM

16  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

17  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

18  
SCSC Members Indoor 
Range 10 AM - 1 PM 
 

19 20  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

21  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

22 CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-1 PM  
SCSC Members 
Indoor Range 2-9 PM
 

23  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 
Ladies Night  

24  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

25  
SCSC Members Indoor 
Range 10 AM - 1 PM 
 

26 27  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

28  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

29 CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-1 PM  
SCSC Members 
Indoor Range 2-9 PM
 

30  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

31  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

APRIL 1  
SCSC Members Indoor 
Range 10 AM - 1 PM 
 

2  
Junior Rifle 1 PM 
Indoor Range  
 

3  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

4  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

5 CC Sheriff, Indoor. 
Range 9 AM-1 PM  
SCSC Annual 
Membership Meeting 
7 PM  
SCSC Members 
Indoor Range 2-6 PM

6  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

7  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

8  
SCSC Members Indoor 
Range 10 AM - 1 PM 
 

9 10  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

11  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

12 CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-1 PM  
SCSC Members 
Indoor Range 2-9 PM
 

13  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

14  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

15  
SCSC Members Indoor 
Range 10 AM - 1 PM 
 

16 17  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

18  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

19 CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-1 PM  
SCSC Board Meeting 
7:30 PM 
SCSC Members 
Indoor Range 2-9 PM

20  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

21  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

22  
SCSC Members Indoor 
Range 10 AM - 1 PM 
 

23 24  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

25  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

26 CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-1 PM  
SCSC Members 
Indoor Range 2-9 PM
 

27  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

28  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

29  
SCSC Members Indoor 
Range 10 AM - 1 PM 
 
FNRA 4 PM Middleton 
Hall 

30 MAY 1  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

2  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

3 CC Sheriff, Indoor. 
Range 9 AM-1 PM  
SCSC Membership 
Meeting 7 PM  
SCSC Members 
Indoor Range 2-6 PM

4  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

5  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

6  
SCSC Members Indoor 
Range 10 AM - 1 PM 
 

 
Due to increased business at Middleton Hall, please call the Indoor Range at 301-645-1148 to confirm opening hours. 
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ST. CHARLES SPORTSMAN'S CLUB, INC 
4045 Renner Road, Waldorf, MD  20602  /  Attn: Membership Renewal 

2017-2018 MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL APPLICATION / (Waiver, Hold Harmless and Release Form) 
 

To avoid late fees dues must be paid no later than Wednesday, March 1, 2017. Any dues payment received after this date is subject 
to a $25 monthly late fee. Regular Membership renewal is $175 and Associate Membership renewal is $325 plus late fees. Please 
complete this form and include payment in full using a check or money order payable to St. Charles Sportsman's Club or SCSC, 
then return to the address above. If your NRA information on file is no longer current, please provide the updated information below 
and include a copy of your new NRA membership card. SCSC members must maintain current membership in the NRA.   

Note:  SCSC membership cards will NOT be issued if NRA information is not current. 
  

        Check if NRA Life Member          NRA #:_____________________________     NRA Expiration Date: ________________  
 

Name: ________________________________________ Street Address: _______________________________________ 

City: ___________________________________ State: ________________ ZIP Code: __________________ 

Home Phone: _____________________________ Work/Cell Ph: _____________________________________ 

Occupation:  _______________________ Email Address _____________________________________________ 
 

Membership is a family membership.  Are you married?          No:            Yes:   Spouse’s Name: ______________________________ 
           

Please Check Appropriate Box and Remit Dues as Indicated:   
      (If payment not received by May 3, 2017 membership will be cancelled)      
 

        REGULAR MEMBERSHIP ASSOCIATE MEMBERSHIP  
 Enclose a Check for $175 (Thru March 1st - 2017) Enclose a Check for $325 (Thru March 1st - 2017) 
 Enclose a Check for $200 (From March 1st - April 5th) Enclose a Check for $350 (From March 1st - April 5th) 
 Enclose a Check for $225 (From April 5th - May 3rd) Enclose a Check for $375 (From April 5th - May 3rd) 
Note: Associates may upgrade to Regular by paying an additional $100.  

Waiver, Hold Harmless and Release: 
In consideration for the use of SCSC owned or leased property, or participation in Club activities, I agree to the terms of this 
document. 

1. I acknowledge that there are always risks involving physical activities and acknowledge that there is always the risk involving 
the use of firearms, crossbows, archery or other equipment. While SCSC strives to have a safe environment, the Club cannot 
guarantee total safety. 

2. I understand that if there is an accident involving property damage or personal injury involving me, I will assume all 
responsibility and liability. 

3. I hereby waive and release SCSC, its officers, directors, employees and agents from any and all costs, liabilities, expenses and 
judgments including attorney’s fees and court costs arising out of my participation in Club activities.  

4. Furthermore, I agree to indemnify SCSC, its officers, directors, employees and agents from all claims made by me or any action 
brought on behalf of me or by others including but not limited to spouse, children, other family members, guardians, holders of 
your powers of attorney, etc. 

5. It is understood that if a member or guest of this Club causes an injury to another’s person or property, that person causing the 
injury can be held liable. 

6. As a SCSC member, I understand I am executing this agreement on behalf of all included in the “Family Membership” as 
defined in the SCSC by-laws. 

I hereby certify by my signature hereon that I have never been convicted of a felony or any offense involving the use of firearms and have never had 
any hunting or fishing privileges suspended, except as explained on the attached sheet. I realize that any revelation of such conviction or suspension 
may result in my being expelled from the Club. I further agree to adhere to the St .Charles Sportsman's Club Pledge, the By-laws, the Club Code of 
Ethics and the Waiver, Hold Harmless and Release.  PLEASE SIGN FORM -     (If   ‘NOT’   Renewing SCSC Membership – Please Check Box Below) 
 

________________________________________________________ ___________________ 
Signature of Member (Signature Required) Date 

         DO NOT RENEW MY MEMBERSHIP - I HEREBY RESIGN FROM THE CLUB (SCSC)  I have enclosed my gate key 
(if one issued) and any other Club property obtained while a member of SCSC. I further understand that I have relinquished all 
rights and privileges of membership in the St. Charles Sportsman's Club and will not use the facilities except as a guest of a current 
member or while participating in a function open to the public. As a ‘Regular’ member, I understand that for me to return to the club 
at a later date and only pay the current dues amount, I must resign in good standing prior to the close of business of the May 
Membership meeting else I must rejoin as a new member.  
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 St. Charles Sportsman’s Club 

 RECOIL 
 4045 Renner Road 
 Waldorf, Maryland 20602 
 stcharlessc.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Attend the Membership Meeting 
Wednesday, March 1, 2017 

Middleton Hall 7:00 PM 
 

Membership Renewal Form Inside 
Renew by March 1, 2017  

 
 

Work Party At The Welcome Property  
Saturday, February 25, 2017. 

Details on Page 1 
 

Friends of the NRA Banquet 
Saturday, April 29, 2017 

Details on Page 1 



LADIES NIGHT AT THE  

GUN RANGE 
HOSTED BY THE 

 

 
 

St. Charles Sportsman's Club 
 www.stcharlessc.com  

 

Want to learn to shoot a handgun safely? 

Forgot how to shoot a handgun? 

Haven't been to the range in a long time? 

Now is the time to get started! 

Instructors and Range Safety Officers will be there to help you. 

 

.22 Handguns & Ammunition Provided 

 
Thursday – March 23, 2017 

6PM to 9PM 

 
Middleton Hall, 4045 Renner Road 

Waldorf, MD 

 
 If you plan to at tend contact 

Michelle Klein at SCSCevent@gmail.com 
RSVP is required. 

$10 Fee 

http://www.stcharlessc.com/
mailto:SCSCevent@gmail.com
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